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26th November 2021
Consultation on the proposed changes to the pupil admissions number (PAN)
Current PAN 17
Proposed PAN 15, to take effect from September 2023
A PAN of 17 gives a maximum of 34 children in out mixed Y1/2 class which is above the legal limit of 30, we therefore seek to reduce our admissions number to 15.

Tintwistle was built on the basis of an admissions number of 17 pupils per year, which were to be shared between four mixed age classes. This equated to two KS2 classes of 34, a mixed Y1/2 class and a mixed Reception/Y1 class, early years and KS1 classes would not exceed 26.

In 2008 our reception children moved into a purpose built foundation stage unit, which they now share with nursery children, and since then all Y1 and 2 children have been taught in one class. This provides educational benefits to the school, particularly the Y1 children who all have the same experience rather than being split between two very different classes. We also believe that our nursery provision has directly benefitted both children and their parents. Due to house building locally we are now reaching our PAN and are having to having to take action in order to ensure that KS1 class sizes are not exceeded. 

We do not propose to alter any other aspects of our admissions policy and criteria on which children are admitted will remain the same.

Yours sincerely,
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Jo Griffin, Headteacher

